
Project Update: December 2008 
 
December 5, 2008 
The group of 30 Youth Volunteers of Kamphuan Village participated in the following activities: 
 

• Study the RSG-Mangrove Project at KCLC’s Mangrove Terrace. 
• Selecting the species of the Mangrove species in our nursery site, Prapat Beach. 
• Replanting the 5 species of Mangrove (100 units) in the degraded Mangrove area at 

Prapat Bay Estuary. 
 



December 6, 2008 
The group of 30 local vendors in Kamphuan visited KCLC and enjoyed learning about the 
Mangrove-RSG project at our Mangrove Terrace. 
 

 
December 18, 2008 
The group of 36 students 2 teachers from Dumrongsart high school participated in the 
following activities: 
 
• Study the RSG-Mangrove Project at KCLC’s Mangrove Terrace. 
• Selecting the species of the Mangrove species in our nursery site, Prapat Beach. 
• Replanting the 5 species of Mangrove (100 units) in the degraded Mangrove area at Prapat 

Bay Estuary. 

 



December22, 2008 
The villagers from Tone Kloy (Moo6) visited Mangrove Terrace at KCLC to learn how important 
of the Mangrove ecosystem. The First Line Defense, To Protect the Erosion. The Birthplace of 
the marine animals (Food Chain) which needs the biodiversity and the variety of the Mangrove 
species which illustrate by RSG project. 
 

 
 
Please see more details in http://mangrover1.multiply.com/ 

http://mangrover1.multiply.com/

